Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
AECOM
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, December 8, 2016, 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.
PLACE: Homosassa Library, 4100 S. Grandmarch Avenue, Homosassa, FL
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation will hold a construction open house regarding improvements to US 19 and replacement of the Halls River Road Bridge in Citrus County on Thursday, December 8, 2016. The open house will be held from 4:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. at the Homosassa Library, located at 4100 S. Grandmarch Avenue, Homosassa, FL 34446.
There are two projects being represented at this open house:
1) US 19 from Green Acres Street to W. Jump Court (FPN 405822-2-52-01): add lanes and rehabilitate pavement – under construction.
2) W. Halls River Road (CR 490A) at Halls River (FPN 430021-1-52-01): bridge replacement – construction anticipated to begin in January 2017.
There will be no formal presentation; therefore, we encourage you to drop in at your convenience during the above listed hours to review the project display boards and talk with project staff. If you are unable to attend the meeting but would like information about any of these projects, please email the department at roadwork@dot.state.fl.us. Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Mr. John McShaffrey, APR, Public Information Officer, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-110, Tampa, FL 33612. Telephone (813)975-6930, 1(800)226-7220 or email: john.mcshaffrey@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. Chris Speese, Public Involvement Coordinator, at (813)975-6405, 1(800)226-7220, or email: christopher.speese@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Mr. John McShaffrey, Public Information Officer, at information listed above.
